
 
 
 
 

 
WASHINGTON, Dec. 19, 2007 -- In the interest of sustainable 
operations, the Departmental copier and duplicating services is, by 
default, printing on both sides of the paper (duplex) unless 
otherwise instructed by the customer.   
 
This applies to all staffed copy centers and the central Duplicating 
Center (located in room 0556-S).  Customers using self-service 
walk-up stations are encouraged to use duplex printing whenever 
possible.   
 
The implementation of this practice will reduce paper consumption 
and improve energy efficiency. 
 

 
 
 
For more information, contact John Crew, Director, Office of 
Operations, Departmental Administration 202-720-3937 or 
john.crew@usda.gov.  
 


